
 

 

Headteacher’s Weekly Newsletter 

 

Friday 2nd May 2025  

Dear Parents and Carers,  

With all pupils now settled back into their routines and equipped for learning, it has been 

wonderful to see and hear such positive attitudes to start the summer term. The weather 

has certainly been with us this week – but all pupils have been well prepared and have taken 

advantage of the extensive outdoor space we have to enhance their leaning.  

House Points as we end the week are Ash (106), Oak (102), and Elm (114).  

School Radio Station  

Over the last few weeks the school radio station has been re-launched internally and is now 

available to listen to on the school sever both in school and residential. The station is an 

excellent platform for pupils to build confidence, develop speaking and listening skills and 

create their own content and shows. Thank you to Jacob and Joshua who have been working 

hard on some test shows in the background, and who will be bringing along further ideas 

including station names for the next School Council meeting. Thank you both – and I can’t 

wait to hear how the station progresses.  

Football Fixtures  

For all players in the under 10s and 16s football squads, further fixtures have now been 

shared with all parents and carers for matches on the 7th and 21st May. If you have any 

questions in relation to these fixtures please do not hesitate to contact school.  

Post-16 I – Community Action  

As part of their coursework Post-16 I will be carrying out several community action initiatives 

including collecting for the South Liverpool Food Bank. I you would like to donate a non-

perishable item to help support them with this, a donation area have been created in school 

reception. All donations will be greatly received.  

Summer Camp 2025  

I am delighted to inform all parents and carers that we will be offering our annual week-long 

summer camp this August. The camp will run from the 11th to the 15th with residential 

spaces available. All pupils have been provided with a further letter that provides you with 

all the information you need.  If you do intend to take up a summer camp place, please 

return reply slips as soon as possible to the school office. 



Headteacher’s Hot Chocolate  

Today I was joined by Thomas who was this week’s Golden Ticker winner. Thomas has been 
working exceptionally hard in class, helping his friends and taking up the opportunity of 
wider school activities. Well done, Thomas! 
 
Wishing all parents and carers a great Bank Holiday weekend!  
 
Mr D Swanston  
 
Headteacher  
 


